
 BAMTA GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
 Date: 2024-02-16 

 President:  Carol 
 Wickham-Revier 

 X  Immediate Past President: 
 Amy Watt 

 X  Treasurer:  Jill Ice  X 

 Secretary:  Anne 
 Ferguson-Laird 

 VP Membership: 
 Melanie Lawrence 

 X  VP Outreach: 
 Amy Watt 

 X 

 Member At Large: 
 Mitzi Babb 

 X  VP Teacher Enrichment:  Amy 
 Watt 

 X  President Elect:  Shari 
 Griswold 

 X 

 Newsletter Editor: 
 Shari Griswold 

 X 

 Meeting called to order:  9:10 
 By: Carol Wickham-Revier 
 Adjourned:  9:48 

 Location: Home of Shari Griswold 

 BUSINESS AGENDA 
 Topic  Details  Action Item 

 Welcome  Carol read a tribute to Martha Thompson’s 
 late mother, Edith. 

 Members present: 12  Shari Griswold 
 Mitzi Babb 
 Carol Wickham-Revier 
 Melanie Lawrence 
 Amy Watt 
 Lizzie French 
 Abby 
 Karen Ziegler 
 Jill Ice (online) 
 Martha Thompson 
 Steph Fairbanks 
 Sonja Toutenhoofd 

 Minutes: Melanie 
 Lawrence 

 Then minutes were read and approved as 
 read. 

 Treasurer Report: 
 Jill Ice 

 $10,074.50 checking 
 $6323.95 savings 

 ●  There was a $362 insurance 
 payment and a $2000 deposit to the 

 Jill will keep track of the 
 scholarship funds separately 
 from other income and 
 expenses. 



 scholarship fund from the Niebauer 
 Trust. 

 New Membership 
 Chair 

 Melanie Lawrence was approved as the new 
 Membership Chair for the remainder of the 
 2023-24 fiscal year, taking over for Shieko 
 Uno. 

 Shared 
 masterclasses with 
 CU collegiate 
 chapter: Amy Watt 

 ●  The CU members thought the end of 
 March or the end of April would be 
 ideal times for this event for their 
 students. 

 ●  We could have a panel of teachers 
 rather than a single master teacher. 

 ●  It was agreed that an event with 4 
 students sharing a one hour event at 
 Harvest Baptist Church would be 
 ideal, with the format still to be 
 decided. 

 Achievement Day: 
 Jill Ice 

 ●  Achievement Day is May 11 at CU. 
 ●  Registration will be due mid-April. 

 BAMTA piano:  Mitzi 
 Babb 

 ●  There are 8 recitals scheduled for 
 the spring. 

 ●  See the website about the procedure 
 for scheduling. 

 ●  Mitzi will meet with CU collegiate 
 members to distribute items from 
 Jeanne Zikowski’s teaching library to 
 them. 

 ●  Colorado has been named as 2024 
 MTNA State Affiliate of the Year. 

 ●  Please read the article regarding 
 vision disorders in the newest AMT 
 magazine. 

 ●  The CSMTA state conference is in 
 October in Pueblo. 

 ●  The Boulder Federated Music 
 Festival is Feb. 24th. 

 Next General Meeting  “My Template for Teaching Music History to 
 Pre-college Students”  Friday, March 15, 
 9:00, at Carol’s house 

 Program  Dr. Jooeun Pak demonstrated parallels 
 between aspects of piano technique and hip 



 hop dance moves. This included concepts of 
 weight transfer, efficiency of motion, and 
 relaxation. After trying some dance moves, 
 members agreed that they were motivated 
 to incorporate more full-body movement into 
 their teaching. 


